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MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 6:08PM  

 

PRESENT:  Councilman Dennis Robinson 

Councilman Jesse Hrycik arrived at 6:30pm 

Councilwoman Patricia Zurbrick  

Councilman Gerald Pietraszek  

Supervisor James DePasquale  

 

 

ALSO PRESENT: Town Clerk Christina Kerlin  

       Planning Board Chairman Walt Kammer  

       Approximately 3 residents  

 

 

 

1. Update GPS on Town Vehicles 

Supervisor DePasquale stated that the current GPS from Network Fleet Verizon is being phased 

out. There is a program through OGS contract called Reveal, there is no charge to install, and the 

monthly cost is $18.95. The program has more features with tracking and updates. The Town 

Board is not monitoring the town vehicles 24/7 the purpose for the GPS system is for security 

and safety. The Town Board has received calls on whether the trucks are out plowing in the 

winter or maybe they have seen a truck somewhere. The GPS can show times and places the 

vehicles have been out at and were in town. The Pros would come out and install the systems in 

the vehicles, they would also come out add or remove a system. Under no circumstances is the 

highway department to remove or disconnect any of the systems in the vehicles. Town Board 

will bring this up for a vote at the regular Town Board meeting tonight.  

 

 

2. Discussion Disk Golf 

Supervisor DePasquale introduced Scott Kirby, Scott came to the Town Board back in December 

2021 and presented a Disc Golf Course plan for Kummer Park. The plan was for 18 baskets and 

a course was drawn out and a breakdown was submitted on an approximate cost of the course, 

the course would be a great addition to the park for residents and clubs in the area. The Town 

Board reviewed the plan again at tonight’s workshop along with discussing staffing for 

maintenance on the course when complete. The course would probably not be complete until 

2023 because of supplies being hard to come by. There was discussion on adding a part-time 

employee to maintain the course as well for next year. Scott would layout the plan and have help 

from the highway and parks department as well as volunteers from various disc golf clubs in the 

area. Along with the course there is also an Eagle Scout who is planning a project building 

hiking paths and benches in the park that would blend well with Disc Golf Course. The cost of 

the project would be allowed through ARPA funding if the Town Board decides to move 

forward with the project.  
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3. Review Allocations of Cares Act 

Supervisor DePasquale touched on the following items that the town would be using ARPA 

funding. The following will be in the report due April 30th. 

 

 Copier for Town Hall    $  7,725.00 

 Snap on Tool Set for Highway Dept.  $22,594.19  

Replacement Water Meters for WD#1 $60,000.00 

Colden Fire Company    $26,547.00 

Kummer Park     $50,000.00(estimated cost) (Disc Golf, 

Resurfacing for Tennis and Basketball Courts and an addition this year Pickle Ball) 

 

 

A second round of funding will be coming in June $173,000.00, and projects that are being 

looked at are infrastructure to sidewalks throughout the town, including the sidewalk at the west 

end by the Colden Elementary to existing bridge. Another project being looked at is converting 

the Historical lights to LED. 

 

4. Open Town Board Discussion 

 

 

ADJOURN 

MOTION made by Councilman Hrycik and seconded by Councilman Robinson and 

unanimously adjourned the meeting at 6:55pm. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

 

Christina M. Kerlin 

Town Clerk 

 

 
 

 

 


